     Montoursville Presbyterian Church
January 2019

Bookends

I have a problem with bookends. I've always loved the idea of decorative bookends, and I even have a very few. Here's the problem: I don't have enough room on basically any of my bookshelves for bookends. I was telling my friend Steve Cureton about a great Bible commentary series that I'm collecting, and he said, “But David, I've seen your bookshelves. Where are you going to put more books?” Where would I put bookends?
As we begin this New Year, I wanted to share a couple of prayers with you as beautiful and helpful bookends not only for this year but for the years ahead. They come from my favorite collection of prayers: The Valley of Vision: A Collection of Puritan Prayers and Devotions. I hope they're helpful.
New Year

O LORD,
Length of days does not profit me except the days are passed
in thy presence, in thy service, to thy glory.
Give me a grace that precedes, follows, guides, sustains, sanctifies, aids every hour,
that I may not be one moment apart from         thee,
but may rely on thy Spirit
to supply every thought,
speak in every word,
direct every step,
prosper every work,
build up every mote of faith,
and give me a desire
to show forth thy praise,
testify thy love,
advance thy kingdom.
I launch my bark on the unknown waters of this year,
with thee, O Father, as my harbour,
thee, O Son, at my helm,
thee, O Holy Spirit, filling my sails.
Guide me to heaven with my loins girt,
my lamp burning,
my ear open to thy calls,
my heart full of love,
my soul free.
Give me thy grace to sanctify me,
thy comforts to cheer,
thy wisdom to teach,
thy right hand to guide,
thy counsel to instruct,
thy law to judge,
thy presence to stabilize.
May thy fear be my awe,
thy triumphs my joy.
Year's End
O Love beyond compare,
Thou art good when thou givest,
when thou takest away,
when the sun shines upon me,
when night gathers over me.
Thou has loved me before the foundation of the world,
and in love didst redeem my soul;
Thou dost love me still,
in spite of my hard heart, ingratitude, distrust.
Thy goodness has been with me during another year,
leading me through a twisting  wilderness,
in retreat helping me to advance,
when beaten back making sure headway.

Thy goodness will be with me in the year ahead;

I hoist sail and draw up anchor,

With thee as the blessed pilot of my future as of my past.

I bless thee that thou has veiled my eyes to the waters ahead.

If thou hast appointed storms of tribulation,

thou wilt be with me in them;

If I have to pass through tempests of persecution and temptation,

I shall not drown;

If I am to die,

I shall see thy face the sooner;

If a painful end is to be my lot,

grant me grace that my faith fail not;

If I am to be cast aside from the service I love,

I can make no stipulation;

Only glorify thyself in me whether in comfort or trial,

as a chosen vessel meet always for thy use.

May God bless you richly in the year ahead, and may God's grace be proved sufficient for all the joys and challenges we will meet in the days and weeks and months ahead. In Christ, our hope and our life.

Usher and Greeters

Ushers & Greeters for January 6th and January 13th
(8:15am) Ushers and Greeters: Bill & Ocie Hoffman  

(10:45am) Greeters: Don & Sharon King  

Ushers: M. Haas, G. Dunkleberger, J. LeCrone, M. Cillo  

Ushers & Greeters for January 20th and January 27th
(8:15am) Ushers and Greeters: Steve & Cathy Rush
(10:45am) Greeters: Marc & Diane Haas   

Ushers: G. Conrad, V. Shearer, N. Bixler, J. Bergen
Ushers & Greeters for February 3rd and February 10th 

(8:15am) Ushers and Greeters: Carl Fulton

(10:45am) Greeters: Jim & Lois Thomas

Ushers: T. Strein, A. Strein, S. Mathias, L. Keller

Church Attendance       

          8:15          10:45
December 2
   34

 124

December 9
   41

   91

December 16
   39

   79



December 23         36             104
December 30
   29               58
Please extend your sympathy and prayers to the families and friends of:
Doug Bird  11/20
Irv Fox  12/7
Robin Holtzman  12/25

Committee Notes
Session:  Met on December 11, 2018

· By unanimous decision, “The Session has decided for the best interest of the church to leave two services with one service in the summer.”

· Trustees will be cleaning Fellowship Hall and classrooms as part of mold remediation as outlined by professional cleaning service.

· HVAC unit at MCEC has been replaced.

· Accepted with regrets resignation of Sandy Kurtz as sexton due to health reasons.

· Motion approved to allow Montoursville Little League to use old tables in MCEC garage for its Opening Day festivities on April 27.

· Ordination and Installation of officers for 2019 will be January 20.

· Motion approved to split Christmas Eve offering between Shepherd of Streets Ministries and food pantry.

· Appointed Clerk Haas to serve as Commissioner to 616th Stated Meeting of the Northumberland Presbytery at Bethel Presbyterian Church, Linden, on January 19.

· The next Baked Steak dinner will be March 16.

· Next meeting: January 8, 7:00 p.m., MCEC.
Pastor’s Report:
· Officiated baptism for Bo Malcolm Long.

·  Officiated funerals for Doug Bird and Irvin Fox. 

· Attended Worship Committee and Deacons meetings as well as Presbytery’s Committee on Ministry meeting.

·  Assisted with ‘hanging of the greens’ for advent.

·  Attended children’s play.

·  Continuing Education: watched lecture series by Trish Harrison Warren and listened to various podcasts.
Trustee Report:
Remediation of the mold in the church will begin January 19th.  The mold in the MCEC bathroom will also be cleaned up during this time and will be touched up with new ceiling paint.


The jungle gym materials will be removed.  

Estimate on materials ($2456.55) for replacing the MCEC deck. Further discussion is tabled until spring.

Tom Dunkleberger, Maynard Bogart and Bill Hoffman ended their terms on the board.

Election of trustee officers will be held next meeting which will take place Jan 16th at 6:30 in MCEC.
Worship Committee Report:
The Worship Committee would like to add some new members.  This Committee meets once a month and makes decisions about Advent/Lent devotionals, church decorations, flowers and more.  The Worship Committee assigns liturgists, greeters, ushers and also elders to serve communion.  They are responsible for the special music for the summer services.  If you think this would be a good committee for you, please contact the church office.
Upcoming  Events
Bunco for Haiti Missions
January 19th from 6:00pm to 8:00pm in Fellowship Hall. The donation is $10.00 per person or $15.00 per family benefiting Haiti missions.  Asking you to bring a dessert or snack to share.  Fun for all ages!  Hope to see you there! There will be many prizes including our sea glass jewelry.  Many blessings.  Mike Cillo
Bloodmobile  
January 21st   1:00pm to 6:00pm

Montoursville Presbyterian Church Fellowship Hall

Sponsored by the Montoursville Lions Club
There is no substitute for blood and volunteer donors are the only source.                     Please consider donating.
Please call 1-800-733-2767 or visit redcrossblood.org and enter: MontoursvillePresbyterian to schedule an appointment.

Streamline your donation experience and save up to 15 minutes by visiting RedCrossBlood.org/RapidPass to complete your pre-donation reading and health history questions on the day of your appointment.
FISH Youth Group

January 13th - Begin the new year with your FISH friends!  Come to the MCEC at 5:30 pm for dinner, games and Bible study.

January 20th - We’ll talk about the Souper Bowl of Caring and also have a study together.  Come to the MCEC at 5:30 pm for dinner and games too.

February 3rd - Souper Bowl of Caring in the morning & Super Bowl Party at the Casellas.  More information to follow.
Announcements
Circle 1
Change in schedule: We will have a regular meeting on Monday, January 7th to elect officers and plan the coming year. The meeting will begin at 1 pm, with the usual gathering for a bag lunch at 12 noon. All ladies of the church are invited! 

Per Capita for 2019 is $36.00

Reminder: We have a yoga class every Monday and Friday morning in Fellowship Hall from 10:15 to noon.  Join us for this class of easy stretching and relaxation exercises.  Bring a yoga mat or a beach towel if you have one. 
Note to all committee chairpersons: Year-end reports are due by February 3rd.  Please E-mail your reports to montourpc@gmail.com.  If you are unable to email them, please drop them off at the office. Thanks!
                                                                                                                       [image: image1.jpg]i/

e

|



[image: image2.jpg]peaster




[image: image3.png]



